
 

 

CANDOVERS PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSESSBLY AND MEETING OF THE COUNCIL  

 

Date:  Monday 22nd May 2017.    Time: 7:30pm 

 

Venue:  CVC, Brown Candover 

 

Present: Jonathan Moseley     Chairman 

  Edwina Curtis-Hayward 

  Adam Willmott  

Di Peisley 

  Wendy Simson      Clerk 

  PC Reid 

         

Apologise: Sue Marriott      Lady Vice-Chair 

 

 

1002 Apologies 

 The Lady Vice Chair was not able to attend the meeting but sent her apologies. 

 

1003 Election of Chairman 

Councillor Moseley agreed to stand again as Chairman of the Parish Council. None of the 

other Councillors offered to stand, Councillor Peisley proposed and Councillor Curtis 

Hayward seconded this appointment. The Council voted in Councillor Moseley as Chairman. 

 

1004 Election of Vice Chair 

Councillor Marriott agreed to stand again as Vice Chair of the Parish Council. None of the 

other Councillor offered to stand, Councillor Curtis Hayward proposed and Councillor Peisley 

seconded this appointment. The Council voted in Councillor Marriott as Vice Chair. 

 

1005 Chairman’s statement for 2016/17 

 

Changes in personnel  

• None 

 

Summary of activity  

• Review of flood plan with Hampshire Highways and Environment Agency on 14th April 

• Queen’s birthday celebrations 

• Painting of telephone boxes 

• Faster broadband options 

• Collapsed verge in Brown Candover 

• Speed indication device 

• Road temperature sensor 

• Children’s Christmas party at CVC 



 

 

• Lengthsman Grant 

    

Planning applications   

• 10/5 – Change of use for a barn at Chilton Manor Farm (16/01267+8) – Granted 

• 11/7 – extension to Murad’s Cottage (16/02396) – Granted 

• 20/7 – Tree work at Chilton Manor Farm (T/00271) – Granted 

• 2/9 – Change of use of outbuilding at Moth House (16/03037) – Awaiting outcome 

• 18/11 – Erection of new garage and store at Manor Farm (16/04157) – Granted 

• 16/12 – new home and garage following demolition of existing at Foxhills (16/04256) – 

Withdrawn 

• 21/1 – new agricultural building at Robey’s Farm (17/00086) - Granted 

• 31/1 – extension to Chilton Cottage (17/00141) – Awaiting decision 

• 1/2 - erection of telecoms mast at Church Lane farm (17/00333) - Refused 

• 6/2 – extension at 2 Spybush Lane (17/00393) - Granted 

 

Summary of financial statement  

Candover Parish Council 

• £5,348 income from Basingstoke and Deane 

• £1.19 additional income from bank interest 

• £5,513 payments made 

• Opening balance £3,777 

• Closing balance £3,613 

Lengthsman Grant 

• £6,600 from Hampshire Borough Council 

• £5,455 spent 

• £329 VAT refund claimed (in 17/18) 

• £1,145 closing balance 

 

Any business being carried over   

• Lengths Man Grant    

 

1006 Annual Policing Report 

 Brown Candover 

Reported crimes in 2014 1 

Reported crimes in 2015 5 

Reported crimes in 2016 6 

Sadly, this Parish saw an increase in reported crimes from five to six in 2016, this was the 

worst rise since 2010. 

These crimes consisted of a burglary dwelling, two non0dweliing burglaries, a theft from a 

motor vehicle at the same time and location as one of the non-dwelling burglaries and two 

public order neighbour disputes. 

Other incidents in this Parish included five false/faulty burglar alarm activations, these 

included one being set off by a moth and a child at a different address. We also had reports 

of three trees across roads during high winds. 



 

 

PC Reid attended the Annual Duck Race in 2016, which is always a superb event and good to 

meet local residents. 

 

Chilton Candover 

Reported crimes in 2014 4 

Reported crimes in 2015 0 

Reported crimes in 2016 0 

An excellent year again for this parish with, for the second year in succession, no reported 

crimes. 

Other events in the parish included a damage only road traffic incident (accident), a deer 

road traffic incident (accident) and a suspicious car was seen where a man was asking about 

pigeon shooting. We also had a car registered in Essex, which was abandoned in the lay-by 

on B3046. PC Reid arranged for the Essex Police to call on the previous owner and as it was 

not moved PC Reid arranged for it to be scrapped by the Borough Council. There was also a 

dangerous driving allegation made and injured deer and a car on fire which was not found to 

be suspicious. 

 

1007 Sign off audited accounts 

The Parish Council reviewed the Annual Governance Statement for the Annual Accounts and 

the Chairman signed the paperwork. 

The accounts are now to be internally audited by Mrs Parks ready for external audit by BDO 

on 20th June. 

Action: Clerk to report to all Councillors all audit feedback 

 

1008 As there were no members of the public present at the meeting the Chairman closed the 

AGM. 


